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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception ~ Odin 

Year 1 ~ Leo 

Year 2 ~ Vesper 

Year 3 ~ Oscar 

Year 4 ~ Teddy 

Year 5 ~ Lily 

Year 6 ~ Jack S Na’amah 

Sophie 
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We wish you all a very relaxing 

half-term holiday and look 

forward to seeing you on 

Monday 2 June 2025 
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W/c 2 June 2025 

Mon - 
- 

School re-opens at 8:40am for Summer 2 
Deadline for completing the online form for Class 3 & Class 4 Extended Schools’ Rounders Club 

Tue - Class and Year 6 Leavers’ Photos 
Wed - 

- 
- 

Deadline to complete the online form re the Sponsored Walk on 19 June 
New Reception Sept 2025 Transition Visit (Week 1) ~ Lothersdale Park ~ 9.15 to 10.30am 
Winston Plowes visit 

Thu - 
- 

Reception visit to Craven Museum, Skipton 
Deadline to complete the online form re the Y5-6 Rounders Festival (selected pupils) 

Fri - 
- 
- 

Legend of the Week Assembly 
LSA ‘Grow a £1’ stalls after school (final day) 
‘Find Your Balance’ adult fundraising event (see below) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 4 Residential Visit to Eshton Grange ~ 21-23 May 2025 

We have had a wonderful three days at Eshton Grange this week.  The weather was 
perfect and the swimming pool was a big hit! On Thursday, we had a fun-packed 
day at Ingleton exploring the Waterfall Trail. We crossed over the stepping stones 
to take us up to White Scar Cave.  After lunch, we went on a tour round the cave. 
We had to wear hard hats in case we bumped our heads!  Happy and tired, we 
travelled back to Eshton Grange for another welcome dip in the pool. 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. could be 
completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to process the 
paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 
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Many thanks to Mrs Knight, Miss Laycock and Mrs Tyson who gave up their own family time to look after 
the children superbly during the three-day trip.  Thank you also to Miss Laycock who sorted out all the 
food on Wednesday, Jenny Smith and our governor, Louise Lee, who supported the staff on Thursday on 
the Ingleton trip.  We must also thank Mrs Ellison for organising this residential visit and sorting out all 
the necessary paperwork.  Last, but not least, we thank Mark and his team at Eshton Grange for their 
wonderful hospitality.  We are already looking forward to next year’s visit! 
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Class Photographs and Year 6 Leavers’ Photographs ~ Tuesday 3 June 2025 
This year’s class photographs and Year 6 leavers’ photographs will take place on Tuesday 3 June 2025 
following morning registration.  Please ensure all children are in full school uniform with regulation black 
school shoes (not boots or trainers) and long hair is tied back with blue/black hair bobbles.  If hair clips 
are used, please ensure they are also in school colours and not oversized.  If children have pierced ears, 
small stud earrings must be worn and no make up or nail polish please in line with school policy. 
 

New Reception Transition Information 
After the half term holiday, we will welcome our new Reception 2025 
September starters for their transition visits. 
 
Our new pupils and their parents/carers will be meeting up with Mrs Bateman 
in Lothersdale Park on Wednesday 4 June in the morning for their first 
transition visit. 
 

The children will spend 3 weeks in the park and then come into school for the remaining 3 sessions. 
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Class 1 visit to Craven Museum, Skipton ~ Thursday 5 June 2025 
Children in Class 1 are looking forward to their visit to Craven Museum on Thursday 5 June 2025.  Please 
ensure your child brings a packed lunch (no foods containing nuts and no glass bottles please).  The 
children will leave school at 9:30am and return in time for the end of the school day. 
 
Year 4 Multiplication Table Check (MTC) 
A letter was emailed to parents/carers of children in Year 4 on Tuesday 20 May, regarding the forthcoming 
Multiplication Table Check (MTC) next month.  Please look out for the homework pack to enable your 
child to keep up with their Times Tables over the half-term break. 
 
Year 5/6 Rounders Festival ~ Wednesday 11 June 2025 
A letter was emailed on Thursday 22 May 2025 to parents/carers whose children have been invited to  
take part in this year’s Y5-6 Rounders Festival at South Craven School on Wednesday 11 June 2025. Please 
ensure you complete and submit the online form by Thursday 5 June 2025 to enable us to confirm our 
attendance with the event organisers. Please note, if your child is unable to attend, please complete the 
form by return to enable us to offer the place to another child in time to meet the event organiser’s 
deadline. 
 
Year 5 Intake Evening at South Craven School ~ 26 June 2025 
A flyer was emailed to parents/carers of children in Year 5 regarding the Year 5 Intake Evening taking 
place at South Craven School for the September 2026 intake. 
 
Year 6 ~ Bikeability (Cycle Training) ~ 24 & 25 June 2025 
Year 6 will be taking part in Bikeability sessions on Tuesday 24 June and Wednesday 25 June 
2025.  A letter and consent form from Go Velo was emailed to parents/carers on Tuesday 20 
June 2025.  We would be grateful if you could return the completed consent form to the 
school office as soon as possible, but by Friday 13 June 2025 at the latest. Please ensure your 
child’s bike is in good working order. Your child will require a helmet and should come to school in clothing 
suitable for riding a bike and the weather conditions on the day.  Bikes can be left at school overnight and 
suncream is important if the forecast is for sunny weather as the children will be outdoors for the majority 
of the time. 
 
Extended Schools’ Activities ~ Summer Term 

 
Our Extended Schools’ activities will continue until Friday 11 July 2025 but with the following 
amendments. 
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Monday Tennis Club ~ no further sessions 
Unfortunately, our Tennis provider is unable to take after school tennis sessions.  We have tried to obtain 
another tennis coach but there is no-one available to take a one-hour slot once a week.  Mr Craven kindly 
stepped in this half-term but cannot continue due to other commitments.  The Lawn Tennis Association 
has confirmed there is a shortage of tennis coaches nationwide and this is having an impact on local tennis 
clubs in the area. 
 
Rounders Club ~ moved to Wednesdays 
Extended Schools' Rounders has now finished on a Tuesday with Kanga Sports.  After half-term, Mr Craven 
will be taking Extended Schools' Rounders for children in Class 3 and Class 4 on a WEDNESDAY after school 
from 3:15 to 4:15pm.  The sessions will start on Wednesday 4 June and end on 
Wednesday 9 July.  Please complete the link below or QR code by Monday 2 June if you 
would like your child to attend this after school club. Numbers are limited and will be 
taken on a first come first serve basis. Please note there will be no after school club on 
Wednesday 11 June due to the Y5-6 Rounders Festival at South Craven School.  
 
https://forms.office.com/e/n0BwF2Pb1c 
 
 
  

https://forms.office.com/e/n0BwF2Pb1c
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Lothersdale School Fundraising Events 

Please see attached the below flyers regarding the two fundraising events organised by 
Mrs Knight to raise money in conjunction with her charity swim. 

 
If you wish to attend one or both events, please email the school office as soon as possible. 
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School Menu ~ Summer Term 2nd Half 
Our school menu has now been updated on School Grid for Summer 2 and we attach copies 
below for your information.  
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School Deadlines 
May we remind parents/carers of the importance of completing online forms, returning consent forms 
and/or making payments by the requested deadlines.   

 
The school office is incredibly busy and often has tight turnarounds as it is 
reliant on information sent out by the event organisers. Despite text 
reminders, parental responses are not making it back into the school office 
by the requested deadlines.   
 
We ask parents/carers to inform us by return if children are not able to 
participate in events.  This enables us to then invite another child to take 

part and still allows time to meet allocated provider deadlines.   Late responses, or no responses at all, 
puts our participation in an event at risk and this was highlighted this week when we received no 
responses from several parents/carers, despite reminder texts, which resulted in the school having to 
cancel its participation in this year’s Languages Fair at South Craven School.  This is disappointing as the 
school would like all children to have the chance to represent the school at South Craven Cluster events, 
which are very well led and support children with the transition to secondary school. 
 
We would be grateful if you could support the school in this matter.  Many thanks. 
 
Lothersdale Legend Assembly 
We are still receiving emails from parents/carers late Thursday or first thing Friday regarding content for 
the Friday morning Legends Assembly.  Please note that there is no-one available to pick up emails after 
4:30pm on Thursdays as the school office is closed on a Friday.  Emails are not checked until Monday 
morning and therefore any content your child would like to share with us at the Lothersdale Legend 
assembly must be sent to the school office by close of play on a Wednesday.  This gives staff time to 
prepare for the assembly and children are not disappointed when their content is not included.   
 
School Office Administrator Vacancy  
The School Office Administrator vacancy is now available to view on the North Yorkshire Jobs and Careers 
Website, which can be accessed via this link:  School Office Administrator 
 
The documentation is also available to download via the school website under About Us / Vacancies. 
 

LEGENDS Before & After School Club 
We would like to remind parents/carers that LEGENDS is part of the school and therefore 
the behavioural expectations are the same whether in class or at Before and After School 
Clubs.  
 

Bookings and Cancellations 
Please remember that the SchoolGateway booking system is managed by parents/carers and not the 
school.  Parents/Carers must make all bookings and cancellations via the App by the stated deadlines.  If 
the cancellation deadline is missed, the school will not be able to make a refund. 
 
Childcare Vouchers 
If you make a payment for LEGENDS sessions via the Childcare Voucher schemes, please remember to 
email school when making a payment.  Our Central Finance Team require documentation of payments to 
enable them to allocate to each school in the Trust correctly and also for auditing purposes.  Many thanks 
for your support. 
 

  

https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/4981/0/451177/20213/school-office-administrator
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Pre-admissions Register of Interest 
The school Pre-admissions Register of Interest List for a potential reception place at Lothersdale Primary 
School is starting to fill up for next year’s September 2026 admission group.  It is important that 
parents/carers register their interest for a reception place for their child as soon as possible (even if you 
live in the village) to enable us to determine potential numbers and the impact it will have on the future 
school roll.  Please be aware that entering your child’s name on this list does not constitute the offer of a 
Reception place. 
 

 
 
If you have not yet registered your interest for your child on any of the above school lists, please download 
a copy of the school’s register of interest form available from the school website or, alternatively, contact 
Mrs Ellison, in the School Office, via email on lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk as soon as possible for a 
form.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

# 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Dogs on School Premises 
Please remember that dogs are not allowed on the school premises and we would 
be grateful if parents/carers could ensure dogs are not brought onto the school 
playground in line with the school’s health and safety policy. 
 
If your child is being collected by another family member or friend, please ensure 
they are also made aware.  Thank you for your support. 
 

PARKING 
Please remember that the white keep clear lines on the road in the vicinity of school, along with 
the yellow zigzag markings, are not parking spaces and must remain clear to support the traffic 
flow through Lothersdale. We have had a number of reports this week of parents/carers parking 
on the yellow zigzags, which causes a bottle-neck outside school if cars have nowhere to pull in. 
 
DESIGNATED PARKING PLACE 
May we also remind parents/carers that the first parking place beyond the staff vehicle entrance 
outside school is designated for a child with visual impairment.  Please ensure anyone dropping 
off, or picking up, is aware that this space must remain clear to support this child. 
 
Thank you for your support in both these matters. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
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COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
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School Events: 

Mon 2 Jun 2025 - School re-opens at 8:40am for the second half of the summer term 
Tue 3 Jun 2025 - Class & Year 6 Leavers’ Photos 
Wed 4 Jun 2025 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 1 
Thu 5 Jun 2025 - Class 1 visit to Craven Museum, Skipton 
Tue 10 Jun 2025 - Deadline for returning the Year 6 Bikeability consent forms 
Wed 11 Jun 2025 - Y5-6 Rounders Festival at South Craven School 
Thu 12 Jun 2025 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 2 
Thu 12 Jun 2025 - Adult Yoga Class fundraising event in school 
Wed 18 Jun 2025 - New Reception Transition morning with Year 5 (in the park) – Week 3 
Thu 19 Jun 2025 - Whole school sponsored walk 
Fri 20 Jun 2025 - Reserve date: whole school sponsored walk 
w/c 23 Jun 2025 - Diversity Week 
Tue 24 Jun 2025 - Year 6 Bikeability (Day 1) 
Tue 24 Jun 2025 - Y1/Y2 Mini Olympics event at South Craven School 
Wed 25 Jun 2025 - Year 6 Bikeability (Day 2) 
Thu 26 Jun 2025 - Class 2 visit to Lytham St Annes 
Thu 26 Jun 2025 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 4 
Thu 26 Jun 2025 - Year 5 Intake ~ South Craven School Open Evening 
Mon 30 Jun 2025 - Year 6 Induction Day at South Craven School (Day 1) 
Tue 1 Jul 2025 - Year 6 Induction Day at South Craven School (Day 2) 
Wed 2 Jul 2025 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 5 
Wed 2 Jul 2025 - New Reception Parents’ Welcome Evening at 7pm 
Thu 3 Jul 2025 - Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Thu 3 Jul 2025 - LSA Summer Fair TBC (weather dependent) 
Thu 3 Jul 2025 - No Extended Schools’ Activities 
Wed 9 Jul 2025 - Reserve Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Thu 10 Jul 2025 - Year 5 Day at South Craven School 
Thu 10 Jul 2025 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school with lunch) – Week 6 
Fri 11 Jul 2025 - All Extended Schools’ Activities finish 
Tue 15 Jul 2025 - Year 6 Leavers’ Concert at 7pm 
Wed 16 Jul 2025 - Year 6 Leavers’ Discos 
Fri 18 Jul 2025 - End of the Academic Year ~ school breaks up at 3.15pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
 


